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Dear JACK T HOOVER Mr, 
 
The current balance of your unemployment insurance overpayment is $823.27. N.C. Gen. Stat. 
§ 143-553 provides that employees of the State and certain local education systems, non- 
salaried public officials and legislators who owe money to the State of North Carolina must 
make full restitution of the amount owed as a condition of continued employment. This statute 
also requires the employer to provide written notice to the employee of their obligation to make 
restitution. If, after a reasonable time, the employee has not paid the obligation in full or begun 
satisfactory repayment, the employer shall take steps to terminate employment unless the 
employee is pursuing administrative or judicial remedy. 

 
To avoid involving your employer in this recovery effort, refund the amount of the overpayment 
on or before September 1, 2018. You may go online at des.nc.gov and make a one- 
time payment, or send a check/money order payable to the North Carolina Division of 
Employment Security to the address listed below. Please include the last four digits of your 
Social Security Number on your check or money order. 

 
Mail to: NC Division of Employment Security 

Benefit Payment Control Unit 
Post Office Box 25903 
Raleigh, NC 27611-5903 

 
If your payment is not received by the above date, we will have no other alternative but to 
ask the head of your agency for assistance in collecting the amount due. If you have any 
questions, please call 919.707.1338 and speak to a Recovery Specialist. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Benefits Integrity Section 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Help us prevent UI Fraud by responding timely and accurately to requests for information 
 

NC BI 33 



 


